
 

 
 

Minutes: from the AWERB meeting held on 23rd February 2016 at 11am in 
Camden Council Room VIDEOLINKED TO Hawkshead Council Room 

Status: Chair approved  

1 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
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3 GUIDING PRINCIPLES ON GOOD PRACTICE FOR ANIMAL WELFARE AND 

ETHICAL REVIEW BODIES 

3.1 Section: Project Review 

The following recommendations were made: 

 PPL applicant discuss their proposed draft licence application with the NVS or NACWO 

before it was circulated to AWERB (now done as standard practice). 

 
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9 WORKING GROUP UPDATES 

9.1 Sharing of resources group 

The second meeting had been arranged for 7th April.   

9.2 Rodent Handling Group 

Instead of setting up a Rodent Handling Group, it was proposed that there should be a brainstorming 

session to develop a College policy on handling, which would provide a description of the different 

techniques available and the pros and cons of each one.  This approach was agreed. 

10 NVS REPORTS 

10.1 NVS report – Hawkshead 

AWERB noted the report. 

10.2 NVS report - Camden 

AWERB noted the NVS report for January.   

11 TEMPERATURE REPORTS 
AWERB noted the temperature reports. 

 

The chiller unit in Hawkshead BSU would be replaced to ensure that there was optimal control of the 

environment for the animals kept in H60.  The new chillers (there would be two installed) were on 

order (lead time 10 weeks) so by the time the warmer weather comes a cooling system with built in 

back up would be in place.   

12 GENETICALLY ALTERED MICE SELF ASSESSEMENT FRAMEWORK 
AWERB noted that this framework had been updated by the Home Office. 

13 TRAINING RECORDS 
Letters would be sent to PIL and PPL Holders by the end of the week updating them on issues relating 

to the buildings at Camden and Hawkshead and reminding them of their responsibilities under the 

legislation.  The letters were with the NVS for their input.   

14 LARGE ANIMALS – HANDLING SESSIONS 
Concern had been raised that the ponies were being kept separately during the anatomy handling 

sessions.  A number of options were discussed to mitigate the effects of this 

 

The following actions were agreed: 

 Those running the classes involving the ponies were to be told that the Committee were not 

happy that the ponies were being separated 

 Option of bringing in a 3rd pony to be looked into, who would be a companion to the pony who 

was left on its own, whilst the other one was in the class should be explored. 

 Queries would be made to see if it was possible to run a student project where the student 

examined the welfare and behaviour of those animals involved in the teaching classes.   


